Keith Connor

AURORA, IL, USA

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I came to the US in Oct 1998 with my wife & 2 children for work purposes. I am a mainframe computer programmer. I was working at Bank Of Melbourne, but when they were merged into Westpac, the opportunity came to work in Chicago. We had planned to stay here for a few years, then return to Australia. This plan has now changed & we plan to stay indefinitely.

We chose to come here because it was a great opportunity for us to see the US. However, since being here, I have spoken to people that I used to work with back in Australia. Also, I read some Australian newspapers online to keep up with events back in Australia. All the feedback I have received indicate that the IT field in Australia is slowly being phased out - either through budget cuts or jobs going overseas (India was a country I have heard of frequently). Of all the ex-work colleagues I have spoken with, most have lost their jobs & are now in fields other than IT. Plus, any Aussies I have workes with here that have gone back to Australia have gone back into non-IT fields.

I love Australia. We had our first visit in 5 years back there last year. But until the IT market picks up, I cannot foresee myself & my family returning. The opportunities here are many & varied - something I don't see & hear about Australia at this time.

I thank you for your time & hope that this inquiry leads to some productive outcomes.

Keith Connor

